 Hungary’s Statement on Canada, UPR 16th Session, 26 April 2013
Mr. President,

Hungary warmly welcomes the delegation of Canada to this UPR session and would like to thank them for the comprehensive summary of the human rights situation in the country. We commend the fact that the report was prepared in a transparent process, in which federal, provincial and territorial governments were involved together with the representatives of the vibrant Canadian civil society. 
Hungary highly appreciates the high standard of human rights protection Canada is providing for its citizens. With regard to the scope of Canada’s international obligations, we take a positive note of the ratification of the CRPD since its first review, but we would like to recommend the ratification of the OPCAT. In this context Hungary notes with satisfaction the endorsement of the UN Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples by the Government. 

Several representatives of the civil society criticized the implementation of the 2002 Anti-terrorist Act and Public Safety Act and the impending implementation of the balanced Refugee Reform Act as in their views several provisions of these Acts pose serious concerns and limit fundamental rights. My delegation would be happy to hear more about these legislations in light of the above mentioned concerns. 

Mr. President,

Hungary considers the immigration system of Canada as one of the most generous and fair in the world, which has an excellent cooperation with the relevant Hungarian authorities. We welcome that the latest legislative changes resulted in curbing dramatically the widespread abuse of the Canadian asylum system.
Canada has an impressive constitutional and legislative framework for the protection of minorities but according to the Independent expert on minority issues, its implementation could be further improved. Hungary recommends that Canada further facilitate access to justice by persons belonging to minority groups. 
Mr. President,

Let me conclude by expressing our appreciation for the important and positive role played by Canada in the Human Rights Council, particularly for its leading role in the field of several country situations, civil and political rights and the violence against women mandate. 
Thank you Mr. President.
